
The Obedience Club of San Diego County Inc. 

General Meeting 
Location:  San Diego Zoo Parking Lot 

Monday, April 22, 2024 
 
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:12PM.   

 

Roll Call:  Board members present  – Linda Greco, Karen Ernest, Margaret Williamson, 

Robin Hoffman, Lauren Haskin, Kathy Marmak, Betsy Hartwig.  Members present:  Sign 

in sheet attached. 

 

General introductions by all members present were made. 

 

Minutes of the Last Meeting:  Minutes of the 26 February and 25 March general 

meetings were read and approved as corrected. 

 

Report of the President:  Changes to bylaws that would bring our fiscal year in line with 

IRS requirements discussed.  The advantages of becoming a Member club of AKC vs. 

our current status as a Licensed club discussed.  There will be a Scent Work Trial July 

25th – a one day event.  Another group plans a trial the week before our event.  Linda 

reported that OCSDC is now certified by AKC for Fast CAT. 

 

 

Report of the Vice President:  Police Dog Fundraiser – AKC to match funding.  San 

Diego Police Department and the American Kennel Club have reached a tentative 

agreement regarding AKC’s requirement for use of their decal on police cruiser for k-9 

unit(s).  The use of the decal was AKC’s requirement in order to receive matching funds 

towards the goal of supporting purchase of a K-9 and equipment.  San Diego PD will not 

allow use of any decals on police cruisers, but will allow use on a specialized golf cart 

used for their K-9s.  This will clear the way for matching funds from AKC.  

 

 

Report of the Recording Secretary:  Nothing of significance to report. 

 

Report of the Treasurer:  Our finances are currently undergoing review with a CPA.   

Treasurer’s Report November 1st to March 31st: 

Revenue:   $37,584.00 

Expenses:  $32,641.00 

Net Revenue: $  4,943.00 

 

 

 



 

BALANCES: 

 

Wells Fargo:   $5,256.00 

Chase Checking:   $11,503.00 

Chase Savings:   $56,840.00 

SDPD K-9 Fund:     8,800.00 

TOTAL ASSETS: $82,399.00 

 

NOTE:  Our Police K-9 fund needs another $6200.00 to reach it’s goal of $15,000.00.  At 

that point, the AKC will match our fund by donating $7,500.00 for our final goal of 

$22,500.00 for a new police canine.  

 

Corresponding Secretary:  Nothing of significance to report 

 

Report of Training: Working on getting additional trainers.  Recommendations of 

qualified persons welcome. 

 

Report of Membership:   None. 

 

Unfinished Business:  Betty Ribble presented a sample of the new medallions that will 

be awarded to new title holders. 

 

New Business:  None 

 

Motion to adjourn:   Motion by Betty Ribble, second by Lauren Haskin.  Meeting 

adjourned at 8:09PM. 

 

Submitted by Margaret Williamson 


